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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
       Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
       Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 

      E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

Thank you all for such a wonderful, fun-filled year! We are excited to ring in 2025 with  
exciƟng new programming and events. Watch for the Winter Program Guide, coming out on       

Thursday, December 19th! Winter registraƟon will begin on Tuesday, January 7th at 8:30am both in 
person at Nord-Bridge and online on our website, www.nordbridgeseniors.com.  

UnƟl then, have a safe and happy holiday season everyone!  

 
NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 
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Nord-Bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership is open to all seniors age 55 plus.  
Associate Membership for younger individuals 

whose spouse is over 55 and a member. 
Membership Renewal: $60 
New Memberships: $63 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 

Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the  
Alberta Association of Seniors Centres. 

Welcome to 24 New Members!  
We are happy to have you here! 

December is a busy month here at Nord-
Bridge Seniors Centre! 
 
The Golden Giving Tree - Nord-Bridge 
and LSCO are collecting gifts for those 
seniors who are isolated and/or facing 
Þnancial struggles. The trees are in the front 
entrances of Nord-Bridge, LSCO, and London 
Drugs. Pick a tag from the tree, purchase the 
gift on the tag, and return it unwrapped in a bag along with the 
tag to either Nord-Bridge or LSCO by December 13. 
 
Greeting Cards - Our wonderful card ladies use old greeting 
cards and refurbish them into new cards! They do a fabulous job 
remaking these cards, which are sold in our Boutique for only 
$1.00. Stop in and check them out! 
 
Christmas Luncheon - Friday, December 6th in the Multi-
Purpose Hall, tickets required! If you don’t have a ticket, there 
will be a soup and sandwich option in the Dunford Diner. 
 
Pancake Breakfast with Santa - Saturday, December 7 from 
9:00am to 11:00am in the Dunford Diner. This is our Þrst   
Christmas pancake breakfast fundraiser! The cost is $8 per plate. 
Children 5 and under will be charged $5 per plate. Santa will be 
there to greet you and there will be coloring activities for the 
kids. 
 
Christmas Carols - Thursday, December 12 in the Dunford    
Diner at 11:00am. Join us for the “Sing a Song That’s Yours  
Vocal Studio” students singing Christmas carols with vocal    
instructor Bridgette Yarwood! 
 
Sock it to ‘Em - The collection box is in the front entrance of 
Nord-Bridge. SOCKS! SOCKS! SOCKS! Any size, shape, or form. 
Let’s Þll the box with donations of new socks and get ready for 
our Sock Mountain day on Thursday December 12 in the Multi-
Purpose Hall where they will be distributed to local charities for 
those in need. 
 
Winter Wonderland Walkthrough - Friday, December 13 from 
1:00pm to 3:30pm. Entry fee is a donation of a non-perishable 
food item for the food bank. There will be pictures with Santa, 
and you can enjoy some hot cocoa or apple cider. Everyone is 
welcome! 
 
A Very Merry Christmas to all! 
 

Helen Gepneris,  
Board President  

Linda Prinz Wayne Hahn 

Laurie Thibert Walt Strand 

Shirley Arndt Michelle Berezowski 

Jackie Byers Laurel Weed 

Delores McMurren John McMurren 

Peter George Louise George 

Neil Hinatsu Rose Gyorfi 

Marjorie Scheurkogel Dick Scheurkogel 

Nola  
Gould-Hawke 

Andrew  
Gould-Hawke 

Ray  
Van Schouwen 

Darlene   
Van Schouwen 

Julie Kovac 3 Anonymous 
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Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for  
program information, photos,  
videos, newsletters, and more. 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
ගකඉඖඛඉඋගඑ඗ඖඛ ඉග ඗ඝක Rඍඋඍ඘ගඑ඗ඖ Dඍඛඓ ຺ Dඝඖඎ඗කඌ Dඑඖඍක 

We have a QR code for our website! You’ll Þnd 
this QR code at our Newsletter stands in various 

locations such as London Drugs and Save-On 
Foods North. To scan this code, open the built-in 

camera app on a smart phone and point the   
camera at the QR code. Tap the banner that appears on the 

screen and you will be transferred to the Nord-Bridge     
website, where you can access our monthly newsletters   
under the About > Newsletters tab. See the Nord-Bridge 

Front Desk for more information! 

Eචඍඋඝගඑඞඍ  
Dඑකඍඋග඗ක’ඛ Rඍ඘඗කග 
 

Happy Holidays! 
 
The festive season is upon us.    
Christmas trees are up and volunteers 
are busy decorating the 30+ trees in the 
hallways of Nord-Bridge. We have     
numerous events that will take place in 
the month of December to celebrate the 
holiday season - please refer to the calendar on pages 12 and 
13 for all the key dates and times of these special events. The 
one I would like to highlight is our Þrst ever Pancake Breakfast 
with Santa on Saturday, December 7th from 9am - 11am in the 
Dunford Diner. Please see the ad on page 7 of this newsletter 
for the details. This is a great event for members and their      
families; especially those with grandchildren. Santa will be at 
this event and there will be lots of games and fun activities for 
children.  
 
Late last month, an Alberta Gaming, Liquor and Cannabis    
inspector visited Nord-Bridge to review some of our programs 
and activities. The inspector highlighted a few areas of concern 
and educated us on some rules and regulations. Some of the 
key areas addressed were that all card games (ie. Crib and 
Texas Hold’em) cannot issue cash as prize money. Instead, 
donated prizes or gift cards must be used for prizes. Other 
areas addressed were some of our 50/50 draws which have 
been postponed for the next few weeks in order for a new   
license to be issued. Our In-House Bingo was also affected by 
some licensing issues; however, they have been resolved and 
Friday In-House Bingo will resume on December 13th. 
 
Last month we also had the opportunity to welcome Alberta 
Premier Danielle Smith to Nord-Bridge for a conversation   
session with Lethbridge West UCP candidate John Middleton-
Hope. Premier Smith and Middleton-Hope answered questions 
from members of Nord-Bridge and provided updates on some 
key issues. The Lethbridge West by-election has been called 
and will take place on December 18th. At the time of this 
month’s newsletter being published, there have been no     
candidate forums or meet and greets planned. If we are able to 
plan anything we will be sure to post around Nord-Bridge. We 
will also have a table set aside for any candidates to leave   
information and/or resources for members.  
 
This year I am extra   
excited to spend time 
with family. We get to 
have my oldest son 
home for the holidays. I 
hope everyone has a 
great holiday season with 
family and friends.   
Wishing all our members 
a Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year from 
my family to yours.  
 

David Ng,  
Executive Director                                                            

facebook.com/nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twiƔer.com/bridgenord 

nordbridgeseniors 
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Executive Committee 

Board of Directors: 
First year 
David Green 
Alan Stalker 
Lorrie Vos 
 

Second Year 
Mike Bennett 
Clay Olsen 
Bill Hanson 
 

Third Year 
Randy Butterwick 
Anne Pauls 
Anita Hamilton 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director         David Ng 
Financial Administrator       Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator        Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator       Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator        Maria Lisun 
Office Administrator/Outreach      Erin Bates 
Dining Room/Kitchen Assistant      Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Manager              Bety Castillo 
Cook            Tyler Johnson 
Kitchen Team Member                         Heather Boychuk 
Building Maintenance/Custodian      Marco Escobar 
Newsletter Editor        Cindy Dykstra 
Director of Fund Development     Julie Sarich  
Go-Friendly Bus Driver       Terry Beauchemin 

Nord-Bridge Meeting  
Reminders 

 

Monthly 
Outreach Committee :  
First Mon. (Sept. - May) 1:30pm 
Directors Meetings:  
Second Wed. 9:30am 
Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wed. in  Feb, May, Sept, Nov 
 

Annually 
Annual General Meeting:  
First Wed. of April 9:30am 
General Member Meeting:  
First Wed. of November 9:30am 

President:  Helen Gepneris 

Vice-President: Dianne Smith 

Treasurer: Tracy Beauchemin 

Secretary:             Judy Cartwright 

Past President:    George Berg 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi. To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions? Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

    User ID:  NBSC_Guest  
    Password:  Friendly@55    
      
   (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

  DAILY 50/50 DRAW 
 

*POSTPONED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE       

RECENT WINNERS                                                     
Nov. 14: Judy Willis $601.75 

 
MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

*POSTPONED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 
                RECENT WINNERS  

Nov. 14: Maria Fix $255 
 

MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  
 

*POSTPONED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 
 

RECENT WINNERS 
Nov. 4: Doreen Smid $57 Pat Waddle $57 

Nov. 11 - CLOSED 
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BUILDING OPERATING FUNDS 
RECENT DONORS 

 

Tim and June Greenlee $100 
Elisabeth Hunka $90 
Stephan Prokop $500 
Helen Gepneris $1000 

Faye Ward $60 
Eva Deringer, in Memory of  

Dan Deringer $200 
Roberta Svennes, in Memory of 

Diane Bennett $50 
Bridget Pastoor, in Memory of  

Diane Bennett $25 
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 
 
Year to Date:  13,554.50 

 
Over 29 Years Experience 
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

* Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
* Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense, 
      Not the care 

SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 
WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
PHONE: 403-327-4145    

FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3කඌ Aඞඍඖඝඍ S. 
Lඍගඐඊකඑඌඏඍ, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 
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How are we already at the end of 2024?! Crazy! Here are 
some photos from an abnormally warm November. J 
Last month was a blur to say the least - ha-ha. We    
hosted the Annual Health Fair on Friday, November 29th 
thanks to the U of L nursing students, as part of their 
community health experience. They had over 20 health 
vendors from various companies based off of survey     

results from members in October. Thank you to all the  
nursing students for putting this on, the members who 
came out to support them, and the sponsors who donated 

door prizes! Our members always look forward to this every year. I also 
want to give a farewell to the nursing students as their last day was also on  
November 29th. Good luck with everything and we look forward to possibly 
seeing some of you again in the future! 
 
This month we have started to decorate for the Winter Wonderland Walk Through with over 
30 Christmas trees throughout our hallways. At the time of writing this, we are still accepting 
tree donations and half will be donated to those less fortunate before Christmas. The Winter 
Wonderland event is scheduled for Friday, December 13th from 1:00pm-3:30pm in the     
hallways of Nord-Bridge and in our diner but if you can’t make it on this day come whenever 
works for you starting the second week of December!  
 
New for this year is a Holiday Pancake Breakfast with Santa on Saturday, December 7th from 
9:00am-11:00am in the Dunford Diner. The cost is $8.00 for adults and $5.00 for children 5 
years old and younger - this is open to all! There will be pancakes, sausages, and scrambled 
eggs with coffee or juice while quantities last.  
 
Of course, I can’t forget to mention the Christmas Luncheon which will once again be in the 
Multi-Purpose Hall of Nord-Bridge on Friday, December 5th from 11:30am-1:00pm for $15.00 
per person. These tickets went on sale November 25th and if my predictions are right, they may already be sold out. Just as 
a friendly reminder, the doors of the Multi-Purpose Hall open at 11:00am sharp with the lunch starting at 11:30am. Please 
note: The diner grill is temporarily closed early on this day at 10:00am to prepare for the luncheon, HOWEVER, please still 
come for breakfast this day as the entire dining room is not closed (there has been some misconception on this). Then, 
starting at 11:00am, Gail will be serving soup and sandwiches out of the Dunford Diner (while quantities last) for those who 
do not have a ticket for the luncheon.  
 
Make sure to mark your calendar for a couple more events including special guest Bridgette Yarwood’s choir students from 
Sing a Song That’s Yours Vocal Studio on Thursday, December 12th from 11:00am-1:00pm in the Dunford Diner. They will 
be singing Christmas songs for all to enjoy. Then, that afternoon, please stop by the Multi-Purpose Hall to see the Sock 
Mountain set-up for our annual Sock It To ‘Em Campaign. For more details on these events go to page 15 of the newsletter. 
 
Lastly, if you are wondering when the Winter 2025 Program Guide will be released, it will be on Thursday, December 19th 
with copies being available at Nord-Bridge or online at our website www.nordbridgeseniors.com. If you are a member of 
Nord-Bridge a copy will also be e-mailed to you. Registration begins on Tuesday, January 7th at 8:30am online or in person. 
If you have a credit on your account from previous classes and you are registering online, please give me a call and I can 
let you know how to work around this. As a refresher for online registration please go to page 21 for a full list of steps on 
how to register. If you have any further questions on winter programs or registration please don’t hesitate to give me a call 
at 403-329-3222. 
 
Cancelled programs for this month include: Carpet Bowling & In House Bingo on Friday, December 6th, Floor Shuffleboard 
on Thursday, December 12th, and Contract Bridge on Friday, December 13th. 
 
Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 
 

~Ashley Kern  -  Program Coordinator 

Programmer’s Report 



 

Page   



 

Page 19 

Fundraising Report 
 

Hey Elves, Santa Buddies, Scrooges, Grinches & Nutcrackers alike! 
 
With the holidays fast approaching I want to take a moment to wish you the very best of the holiday season!  We 
have welcomed new friends and said sad farewells to forever friends. Jack Frost is nipping at our noses as we    
jingle all the way into the holiday season!  
 
We appreciate everyone who has purchased tickets for our 25 Days of Christmas fundraiser! Don’t be a Bad Santa 
and miss your chance to win! Draw dates in December are the 6th, the 13th and the Þnal chance on December 20th. 
Watch for our list of winners and their amazing gifts! 
 
Our sold out Christmas luncheon is December 6th in the Multi-Purpose Hall at 11:30am! The very next day, we have 
Santa coming to Nord-Bridge on the 7th of December for our Þrst annual    
Pancake Breakfast with Santa in the Dunford Diner! It’s also time to deck the 
halls for our beautiful Winter Wonderland Walkthrough which takes place on 
December 13! Jump on the Polar Express with us! The entry fee is just a non-
perishable food item to donate to the food bank!  Don’t stay Home Alone ~ get 
out and get festive…photos with Santa, hot chocolate, apple cider and so 
much more. All I Want for Christmas is for you all to be happy. 
 
As the new year approaches, so do our fundraising efforts! 2025 will be a year 
to remember, and I look forward to sharing it with all of you!  
 
My husband Jeff and I are celebrating 30 years of marriage on December 31st! 
That’s quite an accomplishment in this day and age…he is still my boyfriend! 
Its a Wonderful Life! 
 
Merry Christmas ~ Happy Holidays ~ Happy New Year to you all.  Enjoy your 
Christmas vacation! 
Julie Sarich ~ Jazzy Tinsel Toes 
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Roaming Retirees 
 
It’s the most wonderful time of the year!  
 
On November 21, our Roaming Retirees enjoyed the day at the Rosebud Theater, watching “Christmas 
on the Air.” We had a full bus. Thank you to everyone who signed up. This trip was a success! If you have 
any ideas for a fun, exciting trip, please stop by the 
front desk and talk to Erin. 
 

December is always exciting at Nord-Bridge. We have 
our 1st Annual Pancake Breakfast with Santa on    
Saturday, December 7. On Friday, December 13, the 
Christmas trees in the halls of Nord-Bridge will be lit 
up for the Winter Wonderland Walkthrough. There will 
be music, chocolate, and everything Christmas. 
Come and join us!   
 
From my home to yours, Merry Christmas! 

~Erin Bates - The Star on Your Tree 
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Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Network      
 
Hi everyone!  
 
As we near the new year, we are also coming up on some 
signiÞcant changes at LSCO! One of those being my position 
and transition into the Support Services Manager role. As of 
January 2, I will become the new Amy Labossiere and will be 
overseeing the LEARN Program, the SCSP and our In-Home 
supports. This means you can now Þnd me on the main floor 
of LSCO with the other support services staff. This also 
means there will be a new face representing LEARN for the 
next 18 months, who you will all be introduced to shortly. I 
look forward to supporting our staff and members in a new 
capacity! 
 
~Am Cook 
 
LEARN  
Case Manager  
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Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 
*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 
 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 
$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 
*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 
book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  
Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


